St. John the Baptist
Parish Council Meeting Minutes
May 13, 2021
6:30 PM

Attendance
· Present: Father Andrew, Jake Ryan, Denise Brannaman, Josh Henik, Denny Dietrich, Tom Wiesler, Linda Hansmeier (Faith Formation Director), Linda Noll (Social Justice Commission).
· Excused: Gwen Schimek-Tischler, Jake Krob
· Absent: John Pospisil, Mark Anton

Minutes Approval – Minutes for the March 3, 2021 meeting were approved with one exception – Father Andrew suggested that minutes be clarified to distinguish lack of attendance as excused or not.  Going forward, “Present”, “Excused” and “Absent” will be used to distinguish attendance types. 

Discussion Topics
1. Parish Elections / Nominations
· The current status of Parish Council nominations was discussed. As of the date of the meeting only 3 of the 6 open spots had been filled. In order to help fill the open spots, Father Andrew suggested members of the Council personally reach out to parishioners who they feel may be a good fit with the goal of having filled the 6 spots by the end of this weekend (May 16th). 
· The Council also discussed ways to improve upon the process including establishing a sub-committee, educating the parish on the responsibilities of the Parish Council and having personal discussions with those who have been nominated. 
2. Church Reopening Plans 
· Father Andrew provided opening remarks regarding his recent discussions with the Archbishop and other parish leaders regarding current rules. The Archbishop has set June 5-6 as the date the dispensation will expire that excused Catholics in the Archdiocese of Dubuque from participating at Sunday Mass in church. In addition, the Archbishop has tasked the local Pastor, in consultation with the parish staff and pastoral council, with determining if/when they can begin relaxing current COVID safety measures. 
· A discussion amongst the council members followed regarding the extent to re-open the church. The Council also discussed at length the impact of the recent change in CDC rules/recommendations that allow fully vaccinated people to go maskless in most settings. The Council members agreed that a phased approach that ensured all parishioners felt safe and welcome was needed. As a result, the council proposed the following:
· Effective May 23, the gathering space will be split into two sections:
· Socially Distanced Section – Maintain every other row seating. Masks are required regardless of whether a parishioner has been vaccinated. 
· Regular Section – Allow seating in all rows. In accordance with CDC guidance, mask usage is not required for fully vaccinated parishioners. However, masks are recommended for all parishioners and required for those who have not been fully vaccinated. 

The Council proceeded to discuss possible future phases of the re-opening plan including the use of church facilities. The Council agreed to take up this issue in more detail at the June meeting. 
3. Parish Constitution / Bylaws
· The status of the full parish constitution, including the committee bylaws was discussed. Jake Ryan noted there had been no changes to the Parish Council constitution or bylaws since the last draft. Josh Henik stated he had reformatted all other committee’s documents except for the Liturgy commission. Josh stated he would work with Brian Dake to get the Liturgy bylaws into the standard format in advance of the June meeting. The full parish constitution, including committee bylaws, will be voted on in the June meeting.  

4. Establish Regular PC Meeting Date / Time
· The council discussed the need to set a normal meeting time each month. Following the discussion, it was determined the standard Parish Council meeting would be the 4th Tuesday of each month. Meetings would not be held in either July or December. 
5. All Committee Meeting / Retreat
· The Council discussed the possibility of a future all committee meeting / retreat. It was agreed to discuss this further after parish elections had occurred and new members identified. 
6. Youth Representative
· Father Andrew stated he had tasked De Wagner with helping identify youth representative(s) to sit on the council. Father Andrew encourage council members to provide De with any recommendations.
7. Radon Update
· Father Andrew noted the parish had undergone testing with the results not indicating significant issues at this time. 



Next Meeting: June 22 at 6:30 PM at St. John’s 



